October 12, 1980

The Mt. Joy Township Supervisors held their regular monthly meeting on Friday,
October 12, 1980 at 7:30 p.m. at the Township Municipal Building on Hoffman Home
Road. All members were present.

The minutes were approved by motion of Glenn Snyder, 2" by Jim Neth, carried.

The bills and treasurers’ report were also approved by motion of Snyder, 2" by
Neth, carried.

Jim Wallace plans were approved by motion of Snyder, 2™ by Neth, carried.

House Numbering System: Snyder reported that he went to see the County Planner
about the name changes for two (2) of the township roads. He reported that the White Run
Road had been changed to White Road and Basehoar Road to Basehoar-Roth Road. The
Hoffman Home Road from Rt. 97 to Harney Road and the Orphanage Road past Hoffman
Homes to Barlow Road will remain the same.

The road signs are here for Highland Avenue.

Road Inspection: Roads are generally in good shape except for some pot holes that
need to be filled, raking to be done and bushes that need to be trimmed. Beams are to be
placed along Basehoar and Maryland Line Roads. There is also a need for twelve (12)
STOP signs.

A letter was read from Pa. Supervisors Association about workman’s
compensation. The association wants to set up their own compensation insurance at 2%,
since the state program keeps going up. Advantage would be less payment from
townships. Program would probably not start until the beginning of 1981. Snyder made
motion to fill out questionnaire and return to State Association, 2" by Neth, carried. This
does not obligate the township to join this plan.

Snyder talked to Bill Goodling about Revenue Sharing program. As of this date
there is no allocation for 1981. It seems that the big cities want all the money and they
don’t think the small boroughs and townships need any.

All tops have been placed on roads and all tar and chipping has been completed.
Supervisors again discussed purchasing a road sweeper and this will be put in the budget
for next year.

Junk Yard Ordinance was again brought to supervisors attention. It was stated that
Cumberland and Latimore Townships Junk Yard Ordinances both have grandfather clauses
in them. This will be checked out. Snyder read a letter about ordinance and the court case.

Meeting adjourned at 8:50 p.m. by motion of Neth, 2" by Snyder carried. Next
meeting November 14, 1980 at 7:00 p.m.

Submitted by Barbara J. Snyder, secretary.



